
Unilateral Declaration of Micronational and Tribal Independence of the Native American Tribal Republic 
of Timucua.

We hold these truths to be self evident that all people are created 
equal with certain unalienable rights given by the Great Spirit who created 
us all.  These unalienable rights are Life, Liberty and the Pursuit of 
Happiness and that the native peoples of the continents of the Americas 
hold the right to self-determination which they have held since time 
immemorial.  

Therefore in an effort to preserve and defend our Native American heritage 
and to pass to our offspring and descendants the truth, heritage,culture, 
sovereignty, liberty and independence of our people we do declare this 1st 

day of August in the year of our Lord 2008 AD our independence from the 
established order of the world and hearby retake our place among the 
nations of the world as the Native American Tribal Republic of Timucua. 

With this declaration, we the native peoples and peoples relating to native 
heritage in the continents of the Americas in the area of the North 
American Continent known by the imposed name of Florida in the area between 
the border with the imposed state of Georgia along the 31st parallel of 
latitude North and the St. Mary's river to the North, to the Appalachicola 
River and the Gulf of Mexico in the west, to the coast of the Atlantic 
Ocean on our east and to the 28th parallel of latitude North to our south 
lay claim to our territory and re-establish our sovereign place among the 
nations of the world.

With this declaration we seek to live in peace with all of our neighbors 
and blood kindred of mankind here on the planet Earth.  We seek in no way 
to disrupt the established order of the State of Florida, State of Georgia, 
or the United States of America in spite of these being imposed orders as a 
result of the European Conquest of our people beginning in 1565 A.D.  

With this declaration we seek to establish our claim to our liberty, 
sovereignty, heritage and tribal independence and provide a place that is a 
home for all Native American peoples who have been left out of the 
established order of recognized native tribes and imposed nations and 
states. We also welcome those who through the pact of blood brotherhood or 
blood sisterhood choose to espouse our ideals, values,heritage and culture 
to join our nation and tribe and establish for themselves a home within it.

We lay claim to our sovereignty through the 9th and 10th Amendments of the 
U.S. Constitution, through the recognition given to native peoples through 
treaties written throughout the history of the United States as well as 
before it came into existance, also through the United Nations Declaration 
of the Rights of Indigenous Peoples and through the United Nations 
Declaration of Human Rights as well as the Montevideo Convention on the 
Composition of Legal International States.


